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Many airgunners are aware that many guns can be converted to being able to be de-cocked or made de-cockable. When tuning the B-19 and Gamo as well as the Gamo clones and Crosman guns, I do this only when requested but I also get many requests by the DYIers asking how this is done. 
Being able to de-cock a gun has some advantages especially when it comes to hunting or in the field. Unfortunately, the B 19, Gamo and the Gamo clones including many of the Crosman guns are not capable of being able to be de-cocked from the factory. The reason that they are designed like that is that it is a safety feature. It prevents the trigger being pulled allowing the barrel to fly up under pressure of the spring accidentally. However there is a modification that can be done to make them so that they are capable of being de-cocked but doing so defeats the safety feature of the bear trap safety. It does not defeat the standard trigger safety switch and it will function as normal.
The modification to accomplish this is very simple but if you elect to do this modification you must keep in mind the importance of not touching the trigger while you are cocking the gun until the barrel is returned to battery. To pull the trigger while the gun is in the cocked or partially cocked position, unless you are holding onto the barrel will cause the barrel to fly up uncontrollably with tremendous force and can be dangerous. In some of the late model guns using synthetic or plastic cover or shroud covering a thin liner barrel, the force can be enough to bend the barrel.
WARNING: Again…..To pull the trigger while the gun is in the cocked position unless you are firmly holding onto the barrel will cause the barrel to fly up uncontrollably with tremendous force and can be dangerous. This is a condition of all spring action guns that are capable of being de-cocked.
It is important that if anybody else uses your gun that has this modification done to it, they should be made aware of the above.

To de-cock the gun once it has been cocked requires that you grab the barrel and pull it into the cocking position putting pressure on the spring and while grasping the barrel firmly (keep in mind that the barrel is now under the pressure of the spring), pull the trigger and slowly returning the barrel to the battery position.

I would suggest that if you do this modification that you practice the de-cocking the gun several times to become acquainted and accustomed with the process and what to expect.

As I said previously the modification is quite simple. All that you will need to do is remove the beartrap link that is mounted between the cocking linkage and the trigger. Here's how that is accomplished.

1-Remove the stock

2- Remove the small spring that is connected to the trigger and the beartrap link. Save this spring so that you can reinstall the beartrap in the future if you elect to do so.

3- Remove the small e-clip that that holds the beartrap link to the trigger. Do not and I repeat… do not remove the PIN from the trigger. 

4- Lift the beartrap link from the pin and reinstall the e-clip.

5- Break the barrel slightly and remove the beartrap link from the cocking linkage.

6- Reinstall the stock.

That is all there is to the modification. Again… Remember to heed the safety warnings above.

Thank you…

CDT

